
                                           STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 26, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00P.m. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The Town of Surry received ck# 3094 in the amount of $96.00 from Bill Jarroll for building permit #1060 

for a 31 x 60 ft shed.  

Frank Lucuis submitted his last bill for the Pond Road culvert. The selectmen discussed the additional 

charges over the original estimate.  

WE Brown submitted a bill  for $7988.35 for the library roof and gutter work . 

The selectmen signed payroll.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes as amended. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the minutes as amended.  

Jay Croteau will ask Durwin Clark to regrade the Webster Road before frost.  

Durwin Clark has been patching holes on the Dam Road and will complete the job after the broken leaf 

spring on the truck is repaired on Wednesday.  

Bruce Smith contacted the Surry School Board in preparation for setting the tax rate. The  excess in the 

school account may affect the tax rate positively.  

Jay Croteau will contact Mrs. Hurst about her property taxes.  

Avitar provided a proposed contract for next year s evaluation.  

Bruce Smith spoke with Dave Brooks who confirmed Mr. Collier did not have an engineer on the brook 

repair behind his house.  

Mrs. Fisher agreed  she would like to have more help planning the centennial celebration.  

The selectmen are working on updating the Townhall and Equipment Use policy and are looking into 

groups supplying  individual policies using the townhall.   

In response to Josh Brooks , Primex has confirmed the firemen are covered from the time they are toned 

out until the job is completed and they return to the fire station. Their personal trucks are not covered 

under the town policy however there is a $500.00 benefit towards their deductible. There is no coverage 

for regular volunteers.  

The town will ask to have contractor’s supply current insurance coverage for town work.  



Bruce Smith will confirm the new values for utility poles under the new ruling and information from 

Gary Roberge. Jay Croteau will forward the figures from Avitar to Gary Kinyon for his opinion.  Bruce 

Smith will contact Avitar about the difference in the values for the PRWs. 

The minute for EMPG Grant were forwarded.  

The selectmen are working on making corrections to the town report for appointments and terms limits. 

The selectmen need an appointment form for the building inspector.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 


